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Project Summary: The California Air Resources Board (CARB or the Board) completed 
a solicitation for a Grantee to implement and administer the Electric Bicycle Incentives 
Project (EBIP) for Fiscal Year (FY) 2021-22 with an option to renew for a new Grant 
Agreement for each of the following two years for FY 2022-23 and FY 2023-24. On 
November 19, 2021, the Board approved the $10 million allocation to EBIP for FY 
2021-22. EBIP is intended to encourage adoption for low-income individuals of electric 
bicycles as a replacement for motor vehicle trips. 

The EBIP solicitation was open for applications April 4, 2022 through May 11, 2022. 
Materials are available for reference online at https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/our-
work/programs/low-carbon-transportation-investments-and-air-quality-improvement-
program/low. 

CARB received three applications. Applicant information listed below is in alphabetical 
order.

Applicant Name Partner(s) Requested Amount for 
Project Administration

Total Grant 
Request

Center for 
Sustainable Energy

N/A $499,988 $2,499,942

GRID Alternatives Ecology 
Action

$2,500,000 $10,000,000

Rider Safety Visibility N/A $2,473,762.50 $10,000,000
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